"CASE 3993: Application of COASTAL
STATES FOR CREATION OF NEW OIL

POOL AMD SPECIAL POOL RULES.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 19, 1969

REGULAR HEARING

- e o e - " G T - T . et e S e 40 e B e A LA

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Coastal
States Gas Producing
Company for the creation
of a new pool and for
special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico.

Case 3993
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BEFORE: A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary, Director
Alex J. Armijo, Land Commissioner
George Hatch, Counsel

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. PORTER: Case 3993.

MR. HATCH: Case 3993, (De Novo) application of
Coastal States Gas Producinag Company for the creation of a
new pool and for special pecol rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

The Commission has received a letter from the
applicant requesting that this case be continued to March 19,

MR. PORTER: We will continue Case 3993 as requested,

to March 19th.




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, SAMUEL MORTELETTE, Court Reporter in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcrint of Hearing before the
New Mexico 0il Conserwvation Commission was reported by me,
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedinas, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 3993 being reopened
pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-3644, which order
established 160-acre spacing
units for the North Baum-Upper
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Case No.

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order,
please. We were on Case 3993,

MR. HATCH: Case 3993. In the matter of
Case No. 3993 heing reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-3644, which order established 160-acre
spacing units for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant
and Christy, appearing on behalf of Costal States Gas
Producing Company.

We have one witness I would like to have sworn.

(Witness sworn}.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 8
were marked for identi-
fication).

JACK MCGRAW

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:
C State your nhame, your residence, by whom you

are employed.

A My name is Jack McGraw. I work for Costal




States Gas Producing Company in Midland, Texas, as
division petroleum engineer.

0 Have you previously testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission?

A Yes, sir, I have.

0 Your qualifications as petroleum engineer are
a matter of record with the Commission?

A  Yes, sir.

0 Did you testify in this Case, 3993, approxi-
métely a year ago -—-

A Yes, sir, I did.

0 -- for the adoption of temporary one-year
rules?

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you made a continuing study of the

North Baum-Upper Penn Pcol since that time?

A Yes, sir, I have.

o) Familiar with all of the wells that have been
drilled?

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you prepared or has there been prepared

under your direction certain exhibits for introduction

in this case?
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A Yes, sir, there have.
Q Refer to Exhibit 1 and explain what it is and
what it shows.
A Exhibit No. 1 is a structure map constructed

on top of the Bough C Formation in the immediate vicinity
of the North Baum-Upper Penn Field.
This also extends over the Lazy J Fielgd,
the Baum Field, as well as the North Baum Field.
Q The ledgend shows the outlines here of the

North Baum.

A Yes. Outlined or the plat is the boundéry
of the Lazy J Field and also the boundary of the North
Baum-Upper Penn Field.

Q  Does this show all the wells that have been
drilled in these two fields?

A Yes, sir, it does.

o) Now, the portion that is shown in Sections 23,
24 ané 26; is that still part of the North Baum or is

that the separate pool?

A This is a portion of the North Baum Field.
However, in this area there is a separation of the

reservoir.

Q Now, what wells had been drilled in the North




Baum Pool at the time of the original hearing approxi-
mately a year ago?
A At the time of our original hearing, when
we requested temporary rules, the two Costal States
Wells in the south half of Section 20 were completed and
producing.
The south -- the well in the southeast

quarter of Section 19, Apache Corporation State No. 1,

19 No. 1, was completed and producing and there were two
wells over in Section 21, the Hannigan State No. 1 and
the Texaco State "DM" No. 1 which are -- both wells are
in the southeast quarter of Section 21.

0 Now, what wells have been drilled since the
hearing a year ago?

A Since that hearing, Costal has drilled two
additional wells in the north half of Section 20.
Apache has drilled one additional well in the north-
west -~ northeast quarter of Section 19 and then Pan
American, Sun, Union Texas and Bobby Holt: all those wells
have heen completed since that hearing.

0 They are all producing from the same pool?

A Yes, sir. They are all in the North Baum-

Upper Penn Pool.

w(‘;r‘.f?!‘,»
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Q Is there anything else that you would like
to show by this exhibit?
A This exhibit plainly shows the structure in

the area and it also shows that we have what we refer
to as a ditch, a low place, which separates the North
Baum-Upper Penn Pool from the major portion of the Lazy
J Pool.

Also, it senarates the reservoir in the North
Baum Pool itself. The wells completed in Sections 23,

26 and 24 are separated by another ditch, which is shown
by the contour lines here.

Also, the wells in Sections 13, 18 énd portions
of Section 19. Now, this is brought out much more clearly
on the cross section that we will go to following this
exhibit.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. McGraw, while you were on
the subject of wells that have been treated; in Section
21, thefe appears to be a new well there in the southwest
quarter, that No. 2 well?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Is that well completed in the
Bough C?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
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MR. NUTTER: That is in the Lazy J, however,
is it not?

THE WITNESS: fThat is right.

MR. NUTTER: That is the thirédé well on that
160, but this is a 40-acre pool here?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: What kind of potential do they
get on this well; do you know?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I have that. This
well is the McGrath and Smith Hannigan State No. 2. and
it is located in Unit L, Section 21, 13 South, 33 East.

It was potentialed flowing for 228 barrels
of o0il and no water; 110 MCF on 2264 choke with 25

pound tubing pressure.

MR. NUTTER: What was the date on that,

please?
THE WITNESS: That date is November 17, '69.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Go ahead. I'm sorry.
Q (By Mr. Hinkle) The well just testified to,

is it capable of making its allowable, then?

A Yes, it is. I understand it is top allowable.

0 Anything else you have with respéct to Exhibit

No. 1?




A Not at this time. It might be handy to
refer back to this, thouagh, during the cross section
that we will be discussing.

o) Now, refer to Exhibhit No. 2.

A Exhibit No. 2 is the north-south cross section
in this field. It begins in a dry hole that was drilled
by Costal States down in Section 32: extends up through
Section 29, Costal States Chambers No. 1.

It goes on into Section 20, Costal States
Federal 20 No. 2 and up through the 20 No. 4 and then
shows the pinch-out of the reservoir in the old well
that was drilled by Trigg, Federal Trigg No. 1 in the
northeast quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 20.

This erxhibit shows the trapping mechanism in
the Ncrth Baum~Upper Penn reservoir. It shows that we
have a pinch-out of the porosity in the up—di@ direction
and it extends into the water-oil contact in the lower
end of the reservoir. |

The blue represents water in the section. The
vellow represents the oil portion of the reservoir. You
could see that the Chambers No. 1, which was completed by
Costal States Pipe, was set. We pumped the well for

approximately twc months in an effort to pull in some o0il.




We never were successful at this time. How-
ever, pipe is still set in the well and it was used in
our interference test that we will be discussing in a
few moments.

This plat shows the three well bores of the
three wells that were used in the interference test that
we conducted, being the Chambers No. 1, Faderal 20 No.
2 and the Federal 20 No. 4.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit No. 3 and explain what
that shoﬁs.

A Exhibit No. 3 is an east-west cross section
through the North Baum Field and it shows the continuity
of the reservoir on into the Lazy J Field in Section 21.

It also shows the separation of the North
Baum reservcir into actually two separate reservoirs in
Section 19, due to this ditch that was referred to earlier.
The formation dropping off, getting below the oil-water
contact and actually pinching out -- the porosity mozre
or less disappears in the Pan Amer;can State "DN" No.

1 in Section 19.

I understand that well is not producing at

this time, but it is producing further to the west as

it comes back up again and qgets high enough to produce.
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The main thing that we want to show with

this exhibhit is the continuity of the pav from Section

20 into Section 21 and through these new wells that have
been drilled in Section 21.
Now, it also shows that the pay does pinch-out

on the farthest end of this cross section in Section 21.
There is a lack of porosity in this C zone and this
particular well was corpleted from the A and B zone in
the o0ld Lazy J pay period. |

0 Now, you referred to making interference tests.
I believe you did that in connection with Exhibit No., 2
and explained the wells that were used. Have you prepared
any exhibits with respect to the interference tests?

A Yes, we have.

9] Refer to Exhibit 4 and explain that to the

Commission.
A On February 17, 1969, Costal States conducted
an interference test in the No:th Baum-Upper Penn Field
. to determine if one well could effectively drain 160

acres.

Exhibit No. 4 shows the conditions that existed

in the field at the time of this test. Just the wells

that were completed at that time are shown and the
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whether they were pumping, flowing or used as observation

wells, is indicated on this plat.

The Federal 20 No. 2 and the Federal 20 No.
4 were shut in for extended periods in order to determine
the true static reservoir pressure. The Chambers No. 1

was also chosen for an observation well because of its

condition as a temporarily abandoned producer that had
been shut in for approximately thirty days.

A bottom hole pressure was run in these
three wells with the following results. The Federal
20 No. 2 was shut in for 291 hours. The pressure at

a depth of 9710 was found to be 2493.

‘ The Federal 20 No. 4 was shut in for 289 hours:
the pressure at 9710 was found to be 2474. The Chambers
No. 1, shut in approximately thirty days, had a pressure
of 2517, at 9710.
Now, this is an aﬁérage bottor hole pressure
of 2494 and the maximum variation is only 43 pounds
between all three of these pressures. We feel that this
proves conclusively that they are all in a common reservoir.
Q Due to the fact that the pressures are approxi-

mately the same?

A Approximately the same and, of course, -- back
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at our initial hearing in this case, we showed that
the initial bhottom hole pressure on these wells varied
from 2900 down to 2850, along in that range and, at

this time, then they had dropped to 2494.

0 Have you made a tabulation of the bottom hole
pressures?
A Yes, we have. And this is reported on the

next exhibit.
o} Exhibit No. §?
A Yes. After obtaining the static reservoir
pressure on the Federal 20 No. 4, it was opened and
produced at a stabilized rate of 274‘barrels of oil per
day and 25 barrels of water per day. A bottom hole pressure
bormb was then run in the 20 No. 2 and left on bottom for
forty-seven hours while all the otherkproducinq wells were ]
being produced at their normal rates.
Exhibit No. 5 is a tabulation of the bottom
hole pressure as recorded by the bottom in this well.
You will note that the pressure shows a continual decline
throughout the test from 2494 to 2483 at the end of forty-
seven hours.
The bomb was then pulled and run in the

Chambers No. 1. The Federal 20 No. 2 was placed on

o
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production at a stabilized rate of 274 barrels of oil

per day and no water. Exhibit No. 6 shows the average
producing rates for all the wells that were producing

during the test period.

0 Do you have any further comments with respect
to Exhibit No. 62

A No, sir; not at this time.

0 Refer to Exhibit No. 7 and explain that to
the Commission.

A Exhibit No. 7 is the tabulation of the préssure
recorded in the Chambers No. 1, while the bomb was on
bottom. The bomb was left on bottom for twenty-six hours
with the pressure declining from 2517 to 2510 in twenty-
six hours.

Q What does that show?

A We feel that this shows conclusively that
one well can drain far in excess of 160 acres in this
reservoir. This is extremely good communication, pressure
communication within the reservoir.

MR. NUTTER: This is the dry hole; ign't it?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir: this is the water well.
0 {(By Mr. Hinkle) Now, refer to Exhibit 8 and

explain that to the Commission.
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A Costal States is also requesting that the
proportional factor for allowable purposes be increased
from 4.77 to 6.77 or whatever is the normal factor for
160 acres in this area. Costal States feels that this
is necessary in order to protect the correlative rights
of the operators and royalty owners in Section 20.

You will note that the field boundary line
separating the North Baum from the Lazy J field is the

section line hetween Section 20 and 21. Since the

n the Lazy J Fiecld is 40 acres per well,

two additional wells have recently been drilleéd and
completed in the south half of Section 21 and completed
in the common reservoir with the wells located in Section

20.

o} Now, this common reservoir is shown on your

cross section No. 3?
A Yes, sir. These wells are located on‘Exhibit
8. Also shown is the potential test as reportéd to the
0il Conservation Commission by the operator.
The first well was drilled by Texas American,
It was their Sinclair State No. 1. It was completed
Augqust 29, 1969, and potentialed for 370 barrels of oil

per day and zero barrels of water per day, flowing on
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2464 choke.

The sccond well was drilled by McGrath and
Smith. Their Hannigan State No. 2, which was completed
on November 16, 1969, and potentialed for 228 barrels
of 0il and zero barrels of water, flowing on 2264 choke.

The present allowable producing capacity in
the southwest quarter of Section 21 is as follows.
MeGrath and Smith operate both Hannigans. They now own

the Hannigan -- or operate the Hannigan tract; operate

hm i eee 1Y - P v
POCII Weu.Li35,; e

ifannigan State No. 1, I understand, is
producing 29 barrels of oil and 230 barrels of water.

The No. 2; according to the potential test,
is 228 barrels of oil and no watér and Texaco State
"DM" No. 1 is producing 235 barrels of o0il and 303 barrels
of water.

This gives a total producing capacity of 492
barrels. This is also within the allowable, 492 barrels
of 0il and 533 bharrels of water from the southwest quarter
of Section 21.

The present allowable for 160 acres in the

North Baum Field is 4.77 times 70 or 335 barrels of oil

per day. If the portional factor is changed to 6.77,
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the allowable would be 474 harrels per day and would
allow the operators in Section 20 to recover a more
equitable share of the remaining primary reserves.

Q Is that the only way, in your opinion, that

you can protect correlative rights in this instance?

A This is one way of doing it. There might be
others.
0 What are your recommendations to the Commission

with respect to these rules and allowable?

allowable be increased in the North Baum Field in order
to protect correlative rights of the operators and royalty
owners, but we do not ask for any changes in the other

field rules.

We would like for them to remain the same.

(9] And be made permanent?
A Be made permanent.
MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 1 through 8.

MR, NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through

8 will be admitted in evidence.

MR, HINKLE: That's all of direct.
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. McGrath, referring to your cross section
AA Prime, which is Exhibit No. 3, it would appear that
the sixth well from the left shows oil and water both
in that well; is that correct?

A Yes, sir; that is true.

0  which well is that?

A Are you referring to this one?

Q No, the sixth one from the laft,

A This is the Costal States Federal 20 No. 1,

which does produce 0il and water. It would be this

well right here.

0 It's in the southeast southeast of Section 20;
is that correct?

A That's true.

Q Now, that would be one of the wells that you
would have to increase the production on in order to
protect the interest in Section 20, I would think. I
am wondering if it might not be rate sensative since
you have water and oil both in there. 1Isn't there a
danger of more water coming in if you increase the rate

of production?
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A In the Bouch C interval throughout this area,
has not bheen the case. 1In fact, the larger the pumping
equipment the more water you can move, the more you are
likely to increase the oil.

0 I know in many places in the Northern Lea
County, in the Pennsylvanian Formation, there isn't a
direct water-oil contact. The water and the oil are
intermixed with each other throughout the formation
but it would appear from your cross section that you do
have water-oil contact and that the water is below the
oil?

A We feel this is true. We feel this is true
in the other areas, also. There is not enough structural
relief -~ what you actually do in producing a well like
this is cone the water down.

You pull it hard enough ané you will actually
pull the water level down and increase the amount of oil
that ydu are able to pull into this reservoir, it being
a very thin reservoir.

Now, if it were a thick zone you would probably
cone water up from the bottom. It just doesn't work that

way in this particular reservoir.
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0 This isn't different than the other Bouch
C reservoirs in Lea County?

A No, sir.

0 I see. It appears so from the cross section.

A Well, I think that a lot of times people have
not -- mayhe they have felt like the water and oil are
intermingled; but, it is my opinion that over geologic
time that this o0il has separated from the water and it
does actually lay in the reservoir.

The logs don't detect this in every case.

Now, they do in this particular well. The logs indicate
that this would be wetter down here. But, you don't
always see this on a log being so thin.

But, you have oil -- you have a column of o0il
and a column of water and if you can pull on that zone
by reducing the pressure in the well bore, then you get
a greater percentage of oil.

This has happened many times. I am sure you
have heard people refer to this where a well -- that was
the reason for us pumping this Chambers well here. We
felt like that we might actually cone oil into the well

bore rather than coning water. 1It's happened before.

0 Well, now, is the well there in the southeast
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southeast of Section 20 capable of producing more
fluids that you are presently producing?

A Yes, it is. We are pumping it now at about

thirty strokes a minute, with a cobe high volume pump
and we could increase this to a fifty-four.

0 What is the percent of o0il, percent of water
that the well presently makes?

A It makes about fifty-fifty. It makes about
twenty-six or seventy barrels of oil and probably five

hundred barrels of water.

o} While you were conducting your interference
test, that well was pumping 274 barrels of oil and 514
harrels of water?

A Yes; that's true. That's just about what --
Sboth of those wells along this line down here are able
to make at about thirty strokes a minute.

Q Now, what is the present depth portional
factor in the pool?

A Four point seventy-seven.

Q By going to l60-acre allowable factor, it
would be 6.777?

A Yes, sir.

0 What's top allowable for a well in the Lazy J
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Penn?

A Their factor is 3.77, I believe. I think

it's about 235.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions
of Mr. McGrath? He may be excused.

Do you have anything futher, Mr. Hinkle?

MR. HTNKLFE: That's all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they
wish to offer in Case 39937

MR. HATCH: The Commission has received a
telegram from Union Texas Petroleum and a letter from
Pan American Corporationr supporting the Applicant.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. If there's nothing
further --

MR. HINKLE: I might ask Jack one more question.
Have you had any protest from any of thg offset operators
with respect to make these rules permanent or increasing
the ailowables?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, we have not.

(Witness excused).
MR. NUTTER: If there's nothing further,

we will take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXYICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in and for
the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico do here-
by certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of
Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

/4’/1/{ N &(’béd»

Notary Public

My Commission Expires:

March 12, 1973
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M. UTZ: Case 3993.

Mit, HATCH: Case 3993, application of Coastal
States Gas Producing Company for the creation of a new oil
pool and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR, HINKLE: Mr. Examiner, Clarence Hinkle, of
Mlinkle, Bondurant and Christy, appecaring on behélf of Coastal
States Gas Producing Company. e have two witnesses, Mr,

Jack McGraw and Mr. Carl Slayton.

M. UTZ: Any other appearances?

Mi. RYAN: For Pan American Petroleum, Gordon Hyan
and Gﬁy Buell.

MR. HINKLE: Mr. Examiner, I would like to call
your attention to an error in connection with the notice for
pubiication. At the end of it, it states that applicant
further seeks contraction of the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool
‘by the deletion from such pool to the east half of Section
20 and the west half and southeast quarter of Section 21;
both in Township 13 South, Range 37 Kast., Now, we didn't intend
that the southeast quarter of 21 he deleted from the Lazy dJ
Pool.

It doesn't make any difference as far as Coastal

States is concerned, but the testimony will be introduced, I

think, to indicate that probably the southeast quarter of




Sectlion 21 should stay in the Lazy J, rather than be deleted.
1 don't think this makes any difference as far as the
Comnmission's jurisdiction of this case is concerned, but I

call that to your attention.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Ikxhibits 1-7 were marked
for identification.)
(Witness sworn.)

CARL SLAYTON

called as a witness by the applicant, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLI::

Q Will you state your name, your residence, and by

whom you are employed?

A I am Carl Slayton. I am employed by Coastal States
Gas Producing Company in Midland, Texas, as senior geologist.

Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission?

A I have.

Q And your qualifications as a geologist are a matter
of record with the Commisgsion?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with the application of Coastal
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States in this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is Coastal States secking to accomplish in
this case?

A Coastal Staies is sceking the establishment of a
new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, for Pennsylvanian oil
production, and temporary rules for this pool to provide for

160-acre spacing in proration units with assignment of 80-acre

allowables.

Q Have you made a study of this area as a geologist?
A Yes, I have.
Q You are familiar with all the wellsz drilled in this

particular area, and in the adjoining pools?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have there been prepared under your direction certain
exhibits for introduction in this case?

A Yes, I have, with‘the exception of one, Exhibit 3,
which is a Xerox copy of the published information that we
will rely on for portions of our testimony.

Q Itefexr to Lixhibit Numbex 1, and explain what this
is, and what it shows.

A Exhibit Number 1 is a regional map of Southeast

New Mexico, showing the geographic location of the producing
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arcas of that portion of the State. VWe have outlined in red
thie producing arcas of the proposed nevaool as indicated by
the green arrow,

Q Will you now refer to kxhibit Nuwber 2, and explain
what this exhibit shows?

A Exhibit 2 is a diagrammatic cross-section of selected
wells in the area of the proposed new pool, beginning on the
south end with the Wolfcamp Pool, and extending northerly
through the -Tulk-Pennsylvanian Pool, into the Baum-Pennsylvanian
ocl, and ending with Coastal States Number 1 Federal 20 in the
central part of this proposed new pool. It was designed
primarily to establish the age of the production in the
Coastal States Number 1-20 Federal Well, relating it with known
producing areas which have been previously designated as
Pennyslvanian in age.

Q Does this show the continuity of the zone through
the area in which this cross-section is drawn?

A Yes, it does., It shows that production from the
proposed new pool is in the C Zone of the Bough, which has heen
determined elsewhere as Pennsylvanian in age.

Q Does this include any of the wells thai are in the

Lazy J Pool?

A No, sir, it does not. It is a line that is




approximately two miles west of the Lazy J Pool. We are

prepared to show in our other exhibits the producing age in

the Lazy J Pool, itself.

Q Do you have any further comments you have with
respect to bxhibit 2?2
A No, sirv. It was designed strictly to show the

age of the production.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit Number 3, and explain what
this shows.,

A Exhibit 3 is a Xerox copy of a map presented by
Mr. Henry Krusecopf, who was at the time with Pubco Petroleum.

It is a reproduction of pages 228 and 229 of the publication

entitled, "A Symposium of 0il and Gas Fields of Southeastern

New Mexico," bublished by the Roswell Geological Society in 1956.
I have taken the liberty of showing in the upper

right margin, across from Mr. Krusecopf's typed log, a brief

correlation of ihe Bough Sections. As you will note, this map

is contoured on what is called the top of the solid line. I

would chose to call that top of the Bough A, and then

subdivide the lower portions of the typed log into the B and

C Zones. As you will note on this typed log, Mr. Krusecopf

determines that the pay is in particular in the Lazy J, in

what I would term the Bough A and Bough B.




WVhat is the purpose of this exhibit?

A To show that the majorxity of the production in the
Lazy J, proper, is from the A and the B “ones of the Bough Complex.

Q Do you have any further comments with regard to
Exhihit 32

A No, sir.

Q A1l right, refer to Exhibit Number 4, and explain
what this shows.

A Lxhibit Nuwmber 4 is a sitructural map of the areas
of the North Baum proposed new pool, the Lazy J Pool, and the
Baum Pool to the south. I have chosen to contour this on the
top of the Bough C Zone, whereas we have just looked at a
structural map, Exhibit Number 3, contoured ou the top of the

Bough A, It shows merely the structural configuration in the

subsurface at that deptih.

Q Throughout the whole area?
3 A Throughout the area we are looking at the present,
« yves, |
Q Refer to BExhibit 5, and explain what this is.
A IExhibit 5 is a map entitled, "Isopatch Map of the

Bavm Field." At the time I prepared this exhibit, as you will
notice, 11=6-68, we were thinking in terms of a continuous

reservoir into this area from the Baum PField. I determined
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a net porosity figure for the Bough C 4one over this area, and
contoured the map accordingly.

What in particular 1 would like to bring out at
this point is that the arca of our proposed new fielq is in
the southe:rn porxtions of the Sections 19, 20 and 21 of
Township 13 South, Range 37 Last. And that, as you will
notice, in an eastward direction from Section 20, there is a
reduction in the amount of net porosity in the Bough ¢
Rleserveoir. VWhat I am trying to show in this particular case
is that between the Texaco Well in the southeast of the
southwest of Section 21, there is a:reduetion in net porosity
to the Sinclair Well in the southeast, southeast, of the same
section from twenty~five feet net pay in the Texaco Well, to
none in the Sinclair Well. And as you will notice in a
southeast direction, there is the similar phenomena in this
particular reservoir rock, in the direction of the Sinclair
Wells in the northeast quarter of Section 28. VWhat I am
showing is a lateral deterioration of the reservoir charécter

of the Bough C.

Q What does this show with respect to the Lazy J and

youxr proposed new field?

A It shows that they are separated by virtue of a

disappearance of the same porosity in the proposed new pool as




opposed to the Lazy J IField, proper. In other words, the

reduction in the reservoir character separates it in an

eastward dircction from the Lazy J IField,

Q

A

Q

A
Q
Exhibit
A
Q

A

In other words, it would show horizontal separation?
That is 1it.

Between the proposed new pool and the Lazy J Pool?
Yes, sir, in an eastward direction.

Bo you have any further comments with respect to

ny -
No, sir.

Now, referring to Exhibit 6, explain what this shows,

Exhibit 6 is entitled, "North Baum Field Type Logs,"

and shows portions of the logs in two wells drilled by Coastal

States.

The one on the left entitled, "Producer,'" is Coastal

States Gas Producing Company Numbeyxy 2 Federal 20 in the

southeast,

southwest of Section 20. The one on the right

entitled, "Dry Hole," is Coastal States Gas Producing Company

Number 1 Chambers 29, which is due south of the 2-20 Federal,

a distance of one-half mile.

What I am showing in this'particular instance is

a southern limit to the proposed new pool, one that is not a

matter of disappearance of porosity, but one that is a matter

of one producing quantities of oil and water, and the other




producing nothing bhut water,

Our Number 2 Federal 20 was completed as a very

good well, and our attempt to extend this new pool in a southerly
direction has resulied in a drill stem test over the samé
producing interval, some twenty-four feet lower structurally,
that was entirely water bearing. Coastal States has run the
pipe on this particular well, and for the past two weeks and

maybe more, we have been producing water at high rates to test

a theory.

Q What have these tests shown as 1o daie?

A That we are producing high volumes of water without
hydrocarbons.

Q Without any indication of 0il?

A None at the present time.

Q Then this exhibit shows what?

A Shows a limit of the producing area of the proposed

new field to the south.
MR. UP%4: I don't find the location on these graphs
here, the logs. If you will give me the location?
VA The location of the one to the left, the Cdastal
States Number 2 PFederal 20, is in the southeast, southwest of

Section 20, Township 13 South.

Q I thiﬁk that would be better shown by the next
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exhibit, the location of these wells,

A The Coastal States Number 1 Chambers 29 is in the
southeast, northwest Scction 29, Township 13 South, Hange 33
Last.

MR, UTZ: That is the one that is shown the
location on your map that you sent in?®

A It is shown as a location. It has been drilled,
pipe has been run, and it is currently in limbo. We are
producing water at high volumes at the present time.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit 7, and explain what this
shows.

A Exhibit 7 is a plat of the same area designed to
more or less wrap up everything that we have set previously.

¥ W¥ill you point out on this exhibit the wells that
are on KExhibit Number 6?

A Yes. You will notice in Section 20 in the southeast
of the southwest of that section, Coastal States Number 2
Federal 20 due south one-half mile in Section 29 in the
southeast of the northwest, and Number 1 Chambhers 29.

Q Are there any other wells there that produce water
to the south?

A Dry holes, yes, you will notice one, Section 25-F,

entitled the Hoat Well, the same productive interval that we
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are producing in a proposed new pool, by drill stem tests
recovered water and oil. Due cast of that one mile is the
Velaware-Apache Number 1 State in Section 30, southeast quarter
of the northeast quarter. Drill stem tests over the productive
interval in the North Baum-Pennsylvanian Pool recovered 100

per cent watexr, a2as did our Chambers 29,

You will notice in Section 28, the Hanogan Number 1,
which also recovered in the upper zone of the C, 100 per cent
water, less than a half mile south of the Texaco Number 1-DM
State in Section 21, southeast quarter of the southwest quarter.

Q Are there any other dry holes or wells producing
water?

A Not at the moment. Of course, producing this
reservoir anywhere is a matter of handling volumes of water and
oil.

Q I mean exclusively water.

A . No, sir, there are not. At the present time, there
are five producing wells in the proposed new pool.

Q What conclusions did you draw from kExhibit 7%

A I can show a separation from the proposed new pool
in an eastward direction from the Lazy J Pool. And definitely

I can show in a southerly direction a limit to production toward

the Baum Field.
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Q Does kxhibit 7 show the wells wiich have been
completed and which are being drilled in the new field area?
A Yes, sir. As you will notice, there are five
wells that are shown to be producers. There are three wells
shown to be drilling, and if you would designate our Chambers
29 as drilling, so that would make four drilling wells in
addition to the five producing wells at the present time.
Q Is there any further comment you would have with
respect to Exhibit 7%
A No, sir.
MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence
E£xhibits 1 through 7.
MR. UTZ: VWithout objection, Exhibits 1 through 7

will be entered in the record.
(Whereupon, Applicant's

Exhibits 1-7 were
admitted in evidence.)

Mit., HINKLE: That is all the direct examination

from this witness.

CROSS LEXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q I have been trying to find five producing wells

within the limits that you recommended here, and I only find

three so far.
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A In Seetion 21, the Hanogan VWell in the southecast --
northeast, southwest, Look in the southwest quarter, there are
two wells, the Hanogan and the Texaco Well. There are two
there. 1In Section 20, Coastal States Number 1 Federal 20, and
Coastal States Number 2 Federal 20,

Q I thought you were going to leave out those two
wells to the cast there.

A No. The southeast quarter.

Q The southeast quarter. Do you want to include the
southwest quaxrter of 217

A Include all of the west half. Another drilling
well, the Delaware-~Apache Number 2-19 in the northeast,
northeast of Section 19. "And in Section 20, Coastal States 1
Number 3 Federal 20 in the southwest of the northwest, in J
addition to the Chambers.

Q Yhat is the status of the drilling wells in the

northeast, northeast 207

A At the present time, Coastal States is re-entering
that well to clean out to the Devonian, in order to take care
of produced water in the area. It was originally completed in
the Bough Complex, and subsequently it was abandoned.

Q Wthat do you know about the Sinclair Well over in

the southeast of 21°
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A That is a plugged well at the present time.

qQ It is plugged tight?

A Plugged tight. But it was tight in the ¢ Zone, it
produced some crude out of A and B.

Q Now, the Sinclair, the Number 2 Well in the
northecast of 28, what is the status of that one?

A I have no specific knowledge about the current status

of this well.

Mit. McGRAW: I plan to cover that.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? It
is my understanding that you are asking for 160-acre spacing
and 80-acre allowance?

THIZ WITNESS: Yes, sir, similar with other cases
that have been presented in the recent past.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? You may be excused.

(Witnesé excused. )
MR, HINKLE: I ﬁould like to call Mr. Jack McGraw.
(Witness sworn.)

JACK McGRAW

called ac a witness by the applicant, having been first cduly

sworn, was cxamined and testified as follows:

DIRECT LEXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:
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Q Will you state your name, your residence, and by
whom you are employed?
A My name is Jack McGraw. I work for Coastal States

Gas Producing Company in Midland, Texas, as division petroleum
engineer.

Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission?

A Yes, 1 have.

Q Your qualifiéations as a pectroleum engineer are a
matter of record? |

A Yes.

Q Are you familiar with the application of Coastal
States in this case?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you made the study of the proposed North
Baum-Uppex Pennsylvanian area?

A Yes, sir.

Q And all the adjoining areas, and are familiar with
the wells that have been drilled in the area?

A Yes, sir,

Q Have you prepared certain exhibits for introduction

in this o 22

A Yes, BExhibits 8 through 10.
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(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhilkits 8-10 were
marked for identification.)
Q Please refer to lLixhibit Number 8, and explain what
this is and what it shows,
A Exhibit Number 8 is a plat showing the proposed
‘North Baum~Upper Pennsylvanian area outlined in yellow. This
plat also shows the Baum-Upper Penn Field, which is outlined
in red, and thé portions of the Lazy J Field which are oulined
in blue. It shows that the proposed North Baum-Upper Penn Pool
overlaps portions of the lLazy J Pool. These portions that do
overlap are the ones that we wouid like to delete from the
Lazy J Pool.
Q This shows all the wells drilled in the area?
A Yes, it shows all the producing wells, the abandoned
producers, the dry holes, and the current drilling wells.
Q Do you have any further coument with respect to
Exhibit Number 87
A Yes. While we are looking at that exhibit, I might
go into a brief description o0f the wells and the time that they
wore drilled. For example, the first well drilled in the area
was the Texaco State DM Number 1, which was completed in

December, 1967. That well is located in the southeast quarter

of the southwest quarter of Section 21, Range 33 East. The
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well was completed in the Bough C Zone of the Upper-Penn
IFormation, and was potential flowing for 426 harrvrels of oil
per day and 128 barrels of water per day. It is currently
producing about 216 barrels of oil per day and nineteen
barrels of water still flowing.

The second well drilled was the Hanogan State 21,
Number 1, which is located in the northeast quarter of the
southwest¢ quarter of Section 21, Township 13 South, Range 33
KBast. This well was completed from ithe Bough C Zone of the
Upper—-Penn Formation, and was originally potential flowing
for 426 barrels of oil per day, plus 120 barrels of water
per day,‘and currently produces less than 100 barrels of oil
per day and about 150 barrels of water per day, and it is
pumping.

The third well drilled was the Cocastal States
Federal 20, Number 21, which is in the southeast quartexr of the
southeast quarter of Scction 20. This well was drilled and
completed in the Bough C Zone, and is currently producing
approximately 190 barrels of oil per day, and 420 barrels of

water per day.

The next well drilled was the Coastal States
Federal 20, Number 2, and it is located in the southeast quarter

of the southwest quarter of Scction 20, Xt is producing 220
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barrels of oil per day, no water flowing.

The next well drilled was the Delaware-Apache, State
19, Number 1, which is in the northeast quarter of the southeast
quarter of Section 19, There arec two wells, active wells now,
Delaware-Apache Number 2-19 in the northeast, northeast of 19,
and Coastal States Number 3%-20, which is in the southwest of
the northwest of 20,

I might point out that the wells in the Lazy J Field
that are nearest to the Texaco Well, which is the easternmost
well in the proposed North Baum-Upper Penn Field did not produce
from the sawme zone that we are completed in. Now, that was
shown in previous testimony, they were completed in the Bough A
and Bough B. They have heen ahandoned, they are abandoned |
producers. There was a well, the Sinclair Well, their Number 1
~- their State 2-45, Number 1, which is located in the
southeast quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 28,
Township 13 South, Range 33 Bast. This well produced from the
Bough C Zone, and it recovered 102,468 barrels, and then
reached the economic limit and was abandoned. I believe that

is all on this exhibit.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit Number 9, and explain what

this shows.

A Exhibit Number 9 shows the initial reservior pressure
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in the C Zone as obtained from drill stem tests on many wells
completed in the proposed North Bavm and the Baum-Upper Penn
Fields. You will note that these pressures are relatively
uniform in any given area, indicating that they do represent
the static reservoir pressure in that area.

You will note in the Baum Field, it is somewhere
near 3,000 pounds. In the North Baum area it is right near
2,900 pounds. And then by published information on the Lazy J
Field, their original pressure was 3,546, so we see that we
r to have three separatc resgervoirs with different initial

nanoa
appoa h

reservoir pressures.

0f course, the pressure in the Lazy J Field has

since depleted.

Q This would seem to indicate that these three
reservoirs are not connected?

A That is true. The fact that the Sinclair Well in
Section 28 that recovered oil from the C Zone depleted, would
indicate the presence of a barrier between that well and the
Texaco Well in Section 21, And, of ccurse, the dry hole that
was drilled by Hanogan, Hanogan's Debco State in the northeast
quarter of the northwest quarter of 28, proves the existence
of this barrier. That being a 100 per cent water test would

have to indicate that it is below the water-~oil contact in 1lhe
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zone that prnduces to the northwest, and is separate from the
Zzone producing to the southeast.

Q Will Coastal States continue to make pressure tests
or obtain information on pressure tests on the additional wells
that are drilled in the area?

A Yes, we plan to gather all the available reservoir
information in order ito determine if one well can efficiently
and effectively drain 160 acres in that area.

Q Refer to Ixhibit 10, and explain what this shows.

A Exhibit 10 shows the cconomics of the drilling in
this area on 40, 80 and 160-acre spacing. These economics
have been presented in prior testimony in the Baum Field hearing,
and also in the Tulk Upper Penn Field hearing. They also
apply in this area because of the similarity between the
producing areas. The depths are the same, gravity of the crude
is the same, and the producing characteristics are the same,
price of the crude, and so fortk. In fact, they are all served
by the same casing head contract.,

Q Referring to Exhibit 10, would it be economical to i
drill wells either on 40 or 80 acres in that area?

A No, sir. According to our economic evaluation, it

would not be. Our investment would not be returned on 80 acres,

and certainly would not be returned on 40 acres. However, we do
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malkke a profit -- not a profit, an income to investment ratio
of 1.72.
Q Oon 1060 acre?
A On 160-acre spacing, yes.
Q Do you have any particular rules, special rules

that you would like to propose to the Commission for temporary
adoption in this case?

A Yes, we would 1ike to adopt rules for this pool
that are exactly similar to the rules adopted on a permanent

basis in the Bauw-Penn Field, and on a temporary basis in the

Tulk-Penn Iield. These rules provide for 160-acre spacing,
and a proportional factor of %4.77 for allowable purposes. They
also include a provisioh for locating wells on any Governmental
quarter section within 150 feet of the center. This allows
flexibility in drilling the acreage.

Q In connection with the adoption of these special field
rules, would you make any exceptions as to any existing welis? .
A Yes, we would. The two wells that have already been

drilled and have been on production for approximately a year,
Texaco State DM Number 1, and Hanogan's State 21, Number 1, are

drilled on 80-acre tracts, and it is not our intention to 1limit

their allowable below what they now have. 1 believe they now

N
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operate on 40-acre allowable, and, of course, half of an 80~
acre would be less than a 40-acre allowable, and it is not our
intention to reduce them helow their curreni allowable.

I might also point out that the total capacity of
both wells at this time is just about equal to the allowable
for 160-acre tract.

Q In your opinion, would the adoption of the special

field rules on a temporary basis for this area avoid the

drilling of unnecessary wells?
A Yes, it certainly would.,
Q Would the adoption of the special field rules then

be in the interest of conservation and prevent waste?

A Yes.

Q During this one-year period that the special field
rules would be adopted, do you intend to gather additional

information with respect to drainage factors?

A Yes, sir, we would gather the next information to .

prove conclusively that one well could drain the necessary

acreage.
Q Are you prepared to express an opinion as to whether
or not one well would effectively and efficiently drain as much

as 160 acres?

A Yes, sir, in view of the performance of the Baum
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IFicld and other informaticn gained throughout the Bough C Field,
it does appear that one well will drain far in excess of 160
acres.

MR, HINKLE: Ve would like to offer lLixhibits 8,

9, and 10,

M., UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 8 through 10

will be received in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 8-10 were
admitted in evidence.)
Mit. HINKLIS: That is all on direct examination.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. McGraw, this southeast southwest quarter of
Section 21 is going to offer a bit of a problem, particularly
since you want to include it and want to assign them different
allowables than the rest of the pool. I believe you are aware
of the fact that this just hasn't ever been done so far. I
have no doubt that the Commission won't stand still for it.

Do you have any other suggestions?

A We would not object if they were assigned allowables

equal to the other wells in the field. It is our understanding

that they are producing at their capacity at this tine,

Q Do you know what they are producing?




A Yes, sir. According to the October New Mexico
knginecering Committeo Repori,the Hanogan Well produced cighty-
tﬁo barrels of oil and 150 barrels of water. The Texaco Well
Produced 216 barrels of oil and ninetecen barrels of water.

Q Your gcological data shows these two wells to be
on this North Baum Pool?

A Yes, sir, they are in our reservoir, we feel sure,
so therefore we feel they should be included in this field, but
we are agreeable to them coming in with-an exception to the
field rules.

Q The only well in the southeast of 19, which is
Southern Minerals, I believe it is Number 1, did you ever say
what the production was on that well?

A The southeast of 19, that is Delaware-Apache Number
1-19, and that well is currently producing 285 barrels of oil,
and no water per day.

Q The three Sineclair Wells in Section 28, the northeast
quarter, the Number 2 Well is plugged and abandoned?

A Yes, sir. That well, to my knowledge, is an
abandoned producer. Now, the well to the south of it, the
Number 5, has been deepened to some lower zone and is producing.
According to the Engineering Committee Report, it was producing

118 barrels of oil, and 500 barrels of water. No logs were run
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on this deepening operation, and it is not possible for us to
determine just what zonc that is coming from. However, we do
have a dry hole between us and the wells, so we feel like it
is definitely not in our reservoir.

Q I believe you stated that well was completed in
the A-B Zone.

A it was originally, but I believe they did deepen
it, so it is coming from some other zone. Now, the well south
of it is still abandoned. And the well south of that, their
Number 3, which is in the southwest of the sontheast of 28,
it was also deepened, and it makes thirty barrels of oil and
440 barrels of water, so they have been engaged in some
recompletion operations in this area.

MR. UTZ: Any other gunestions of the witness? You
may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, UTZ: Any statements in this case?

Mil. RYAN: 1If it please the Examiner, 1 am appearing
for Pan American Petroleum. I would like to make a statement.
Do you have an expression in your files from Texaco,
Incorporated, relating to this particular case?

MR. UTZ: Yes, we do.

MR, RYAN: I wonder if we could hear it for the
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recerd.

MR, UT4: Do you want to hear it before yvou make
your statement?

MRt. RYAN: Yes, sir,

Mit. HATCH: This is addressed to the Commission,
dated December 9th, Case 3993. "Texaco, Incorporated, is an
operator in the above subject proposed oil pool, and has been
duly hotified by Coastal States Gas Producing Company of their
application for the ¢reation of a new Pennsylvanian 0il Pool
to be designated the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool,
comprising an area that includes Texaco's New Mexico State DM
Lease with one producing well. The applicant advises that
160-acre spacing and 80-acre allowables will be included in
their application as recommendations for the proposed new
pool. Texaco, Incorporated, does not object to the proposals
outlined by Coastal States Gas Producing Company, provided that
Texaco State of New Mexico DM Well Number 1, which is currently
assigned to the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian 0il Pool, be assigned
a full 80-acre allowable. The well is drilled on 80-acre
tract, and an additional eighty acres contiguous to the tract

are unavailable for assignment thereto. Darrow Smith, by

C.L. Wigham,"

MR. RYAN: Thank you very much, sir. Mr. Examiner,
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Pan American is a 100 per cent operator of a well that is in
the last stages of completion, as well as a 50 per cent owner
in anothor well in this pool currently bheing completed. VWe
have made an indepcendent study of our own, and we have reached
the same conclusions that the applicant, Coastal States, has
reached. That is, one, that the Nortith Baum-Upper Penn 0il
Pool is a separate and distinct accumulation of oil from the
Lazy J4 to the south and east, and from the Baum Pool to the
south, Our study also revealed to us that it is completely
impossible to economically drill wells to an 80-acre density
in this pool. Our economic analysis reveals, as did theirs,
that with 160, you might make a little money.

Our study’also reveals that from a physical
standpoint, one well will effectively and efficiently drain
in excess of 160 acres. 1 think we, the operator, and the |
Commission are extremely fortumate in this case that we have
so much data that we can present to you at a hearing where we
are only asking for temporary rules. So in view of our
independent investigation, we certainly concur in the
recommendations of the applicant, Coastal States here. We
strongly urge the adoption of the 160-acre oil proration
units. We have no objection to their recommendation at this

time, that the 160 oil units receive an 80-acre allowable.
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Normally, Pan American fecls that if a well is
éssigned 160 acres, it is entitled to 160-acre allowable. And
when our interest wells are completed, if they are capable of
producing 160-acre allowable, it will be my recommendation to
Pan American that we apply fo up the allowable in this pool to
160-acre allowable.

I would also suggest to the Comhission that that
might be one way of handling the peculiar and particular
problem we have with the Hanogan Well and the Texaco Well, if
we adopt 160-acre allowable for tlie 160-acre wells in this pool,
that we will have no problem at all with the Hanogan and
Texaco Well in that they will then receive more allowable than

they are currently capable of producing, and it seems to me

that would solve the entire problem. But we strongly support
the recommendations of the applicant, Coastal States.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?
BY MR, UT%4:

Q Mr. McGraw, there is a portion of the Lazy J, and
you may have said this in your application, I am not sure, but
I think we better clarify it right now. Of Section 20, the
northeast quarter, Section 21, the northwest quarter, it is
your recommendation to delete that also from the Lazy J?

A Since it would be noncontiguous with the rest of




the Loazy J, il rcally makes no differcnce. We do not intend
to drill on that particular tract at this time. We feel that
the drilling well tested that area, but at a later date if we
did change our mind, we would definitely want it to be in this
North Baum~Upper Penn. So from that standpoint, I assume my

recommendation would be that you delete that.

MR, UTZ: All right, sir. Any other statements?

The case will be taken under advisement.
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IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
© COMMISSYON OF NEW MEXICO FOR
. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3993
Order No. R-3644-B

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE CREATION

. OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL

PO00L RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 7, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel B. Nutter.

NOW, on this 20th day of January, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

EINDE:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3644, dated December 31, 1968,
temporary Special Rules and Ragulations were promulgated for the
North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for
a period of one year, effective January 10, 1969,

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3644,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on lesa than 160-acre gpacing units
and to show cause why the proportional factor of 4.77 assigned
to the subiect pool should or should not he retained.

oy .AJ Gt Leids



. CASE No. 3993
. Qrder No. R-3644-B

- North Baum~Upper Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economi-
i cally drain and develop 160 acres.

. Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool can produce a 160-acre allowable
' based upon a proportional factor of 6.77 without causing waste.

;éperaons having an interest in the Norxrth Baum-Uppex Pennsylvanian
' Pool, Rule_6 of the fpecial Rules and Regulations governing the
. subject pool should be amended to provide for the assignment of

i the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

|acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.”

~2-

(4) That the evidence establisghes that one well in the
{5) That the evidence establishes that wells in the North
{6) That in ordex to protect correlative rights of those

a l80-acre proportional factor of 6.77 for allowable purposes in
the subject pool.

(7) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-3644 have afforded and as amended by thie order will
afford to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity
to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(8) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwiss prevent waegte and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-3644 as amended by this order should be continued
in full force and effect until further order of the Commimsion.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rule § of the Special Rules and Regulations For The
North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promu
gated by Order No. R-3644 is hereby amended to read in its entitct;
as follcowss

"RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned a l60-acre proportional factor of 6.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
cn a l60-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able amssigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any ‘
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-gtandard proration
unit shall bear the same yatio to a standard allowable as the
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 CASE No. 3993
- Order No. R~3644-B

i (2) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
‘ North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, promulgated by Order No.
i R-3644 as amended by Order (1) above, are hereby continued in

I Baaid
wmay e

goat/

© full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commisgion may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CONSERYATION COMMISSION
Al
DAY;D_F. ﬁGO,/gha han
R 7,,7'

- # /{//L':" 07/ -
A, L. PORTER, Jr., eX & Secretary

A
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

: THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 3993
Ordexr No. R—-3644-A

APPLICATION OF MAX COLL IX ¥OR A
HEARING DE NOVO IN CASE NO. 3993,
ORDER NO. R-3644, THE APPLICATION
OF COASTAL ST.IES GAS PRODUCING
COMPANY FOR YHE CREATION OF A NEW
POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
Y C BBION1

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 8:30 a.m. on
February 19, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation Commission of New Mexico, hersinafter referred to as the
"Commission," and war continued, at the request of Coastal States
Gas Producing Company, to the Regular Hearxring of the Commission

on March 19, 1969.

No%, on this_ >N gay of March, 1969, the Commission, a
gquorum being present, having considered the record, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commigaion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant for the hearing de novo, Max Coll II,
has rsguested that the application for a hearing de novo in Case

No, 3993 be dismissed.

(3) That the applicant's reguost to dismiss the application
for hearing de novo should be granted.




w2
' CASE No. 3993

. da novo in Case No. 3993 is hereby dispissed.

Order No. R-3644-A

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Max Coll II for a hearing

(2) That Order No. R-3644, issued by the Commission on
December 31, 1968, is hereby fully approved, ratified, and
confirmed.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission way deem naces-

sary.

DONR at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NBW MEXICO
CON§E COMMISSION




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MBXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIXL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No., 3993
Order No, R~3644

NOMENCLATURE

i APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS

PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE CREATION

| OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL

POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

Q R OF THE 581

BY THBR COMMIESSION1

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Decumber 11, 1968
at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Blvis A, Uiz,

NOW, on this__31St day of December, 1968, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having conasidered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

mattexr thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing
Company, seeks the creation of a new oil pool in Lea County, Eew
Mexico, for the production of oil from the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation, to be designated the Noxth Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool, comprising the following-described lands:

p
Section 19: E/2
Section 20: NW/4 and 8/2
Section 21: SW/4

(3) That the applicant further seeks the promulgation of
temporary special rules and regulations governing said peool,




| be contracted by deleting the following-described lands:

-2-
CASE No. 3993
Order No, R-3644

including a provision for l60-acre spacing and proration units
and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.

(4) That the applicant further seeke the contraction of the
Lazy J-Peunsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the delaetion
from said pool of the following-described lands:

Ip S GE 33
Saction 203 E/2
Section 21: W/2 !

(5) That the reservoir information presently available
indicates that the horizontal limits of the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian
Pool, as presently designated, encompass more than one separate
common source of supply and the horizontal limite of said pool
should, in order to prevent waste and protect correlative rights,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

Section 20: B8SR/4

(6) That the reservoir information preizently available
indicates that the proposad new pool encompasses a separate common
source of supply and in >rder to prevent wagte and protect correl-
ative rights, the Morth Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool should bhe
created, with vertical limits comprising the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation, and horizontal liwits comprising the following-described

landss

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

P 8 RAN 3 T, RMP
Section 19: K/2
Section 20: W/2 and SE/4

(7) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary walls, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the driliing
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for lé60-acre spacing units and the assignment of a
l60-ncre proportional factox of 4.77 for allowable purposes
should be promulgated for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian

Pool,
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V
|
!
!
1
i

{8) That the temporary special rules and regulations
i should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
" orderly development of the pvol and protect correlative rights.

i (9) That the temporary special rules and regulations

| should be established for a one-year period in order to aliow
the operators in the subject prol to gather reservoir information |
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically

drained and developed by one well.

{(10) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
! in Januaxy, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the North Baum-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on legs than
l160-acre spacing units and to show cause why the proportional
factor of 4.77 assigned to the subject povl should or should not
be retained.

IT IS THERRFORE ORDERED:

(1) That, effrctive January 10, 1969, the horirontal limits
of the Lazy J-Fennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are
hereby contracted by the deletion therefrom of the following-

describead area;

IP 33 EAST, N
Section 20: 8B/4

(2) That, effective January 10, 1969, a new pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, clageified as an o0il pool for Upper Pennsyl-
vanian production, is hereby created and designated the North
Baun-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, with vertical limits comprising
the Upper Pennsylvanian formation as found in the interval from
9732 feet to 9814 feet on the log of the discovery well, Coastal
States Faderal "20" Well Xo. 2, located in Unit N of Section 20,
Township 13 South, Range 33 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:

TOWNBHIP 13 SOUTH, BANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

ﬁ' ‘ Section 19: E/2
: Section 203 W/2 and SE/4

{3) That, effective January 10, 1969, temporary Special
Rulees and Regulations for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool,
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Oxrder No, R-3644

! Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as followss

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE

NORTH BAUM-UPPER PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. BEach well completed or racompleted in the Worth
Baum~Uppor Penngylvanian Pool or in the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within
the limits of another designated Upper Pennsylvanian oil pool,
shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance
with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2., Each well ghall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, wore or less, gubstantially in the form of a
squara, which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the reqgquirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit
consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or shape
of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision of
the United States Public land Surveys. All operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applicati
by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnighed. The Secretary~Director may
approve the application upon rxeceipt of written waivers from all
offset operators or if no offsa»t operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Becrestary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot.

RULY 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or cartified mall, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secxaetary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
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Order No. R-3644

the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Diractor has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit {158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned a l60-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there ies more than one well

on a l60~acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow- |

able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT X O :

(1) That the locations of all wells presently driliing to
or completed in the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool or in
the Upper Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are
hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unoxtho-
dox location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the
Commimsion in writing of the name and location of the well on
or before January 10, 1969,

(2) That each well presontly drilling to or completed in
the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Upper Pennsyl-
vanian formation within one mile thersof shall, after January 10,
1969, receive an allowable in the same proportion to a standard
l160-«acre allowable for the pool as the acreage presently
dedicated to the well bears to 160 acres, until Form C-102
dedicating 160 acres to the well has been filed with the Com-
mission, or until a non-standard unit containing less than 160

acres has been approved,-

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in January, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
nay appear and show cause why the North Baum~Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing units
and to show causs why the proportional factor of 4.77 assigned to
the subject pool should oxr should not be retained.
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(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
i entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces- E

saxy.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
I designated.

| STATE OF NBW MEXICO

i %012353?3”0& COMMISSION
|

DAVID F, CAR

A. L. PORTER, Jr'.. Menmber & Secretary
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PRESENTED IN THE SUBJECT CASE BY COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY. UNJON TEXAS PETROLEUM SUPFORTS THE
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FORM 446 8-66

§ 9TG

A
PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION
Ol AND GAS BUILDING P. O. BOX 1410
B0 L Rav ForT WORTH, TEXAS—76101
" Division ENGINFER December 31 N 1969
File: PEH-643-986.510.1
[/j Subject: Permanent Pool Rule Hearing
d? North Baum-Upper Penn. Pool

Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation hereby supports
Coastal States Gas Producing Company in thelr proposals con-
cerning permanent field rules for the North Baum-Upper Penn
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, which will be considered at a
NMOCC hearing on January 7, 1970. We understand the proposed
rules will include provisions for retention of the current
160-acre spacing rule. We 2lso understand that Coastal States
will propose the approval of 160-acre allowable factors for
this pool. Pan American strongly supports Coastal States in
their request and urges the Commission to provide for the
establishment of 160-acre allowable factor which would be
commensurate with unit size in this pool.

Yours very truly,

D.L,({aay

cc: Coastal States Gas Producing Company
P. 0. Box 235
Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701
Attn: Mr. Jack McGraw

WCW:in




Jandvary 7, 1970 - Examiner Hearing
-2 Dack=t. No, 1-70

CASE 4289: Application of Getty 0il Ccmpany for downhole ~cmmingling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stylad ause,
seeks authority to commingle production from the Fustis-%linebry
and Justis-Tubb Drinkard Pools in the wellbore of its State
"“BB" Well No. 2 located in Unit D of Section 2, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4290: Application of Getty 0il Company for a nmn-standard oil
proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of an 80-xcre non-standard
proration unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and the NE/4 SE/4 of
Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, ticbbs-Drinkard
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to 3
well to be drilled at a standard leccation in the NE/4 £E/4 of
said Section 29.

CASE 3993: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3993 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3644, which order established 160-
acre spacing units for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a one-year period. All intérested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool ghould not be
developed on less than 160-acre units and why the proporticnal
factor of 4.77 assigned to the pool should or should not be

retained.

CASE 4202: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4202 being reopenéd -at~the request of the
applicant, Mobil 0il Corporation. Applicant, in the originatl
hearing of this case, sought permission to institute a water-
flood project in the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area, Langlie-
Mattix Pool, by the injection of water into the Queen sand
formation through 17 injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. The (Commission, |
by Order No. R-3823, authorized the applicant to inject water
through 16 wells and denied the applicant authority to inject

water through the proposed injection Well No. 14 to be drilled

660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from the West line

of said Section l4. Applicant seeks authority to now complete

said Well No. 14 as a water injection well, alleging that
negotiations for the acquisition or inclusion of acreage off-
setting said Well No. 14 have not been successiul, that failure

to inject water through the well will result in the loss of
approximately 200,000 barrels of oil, and that ssid injection

will not violate the correlative rights of the coffset operator.




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

O1L. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LAND COMMIS@IONKR

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEXM:;"A::"IJO
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
STATE GEOLOGIST
s7801 A. L. PORTER. JR.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Maxch 5, 1969

Mr, Max W. Coll, II Re: Case No. 3993
01l and Gas Properties Order No. R-3644~A
Post Office Box 1818 Applicant:

Roswell, New Mexico 882%%QCK£3 P WED Max Coll

o LA2EET

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion oxrder recently entered in the subject case.

Dear Sir:

Very truly yours,

S s,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/irx
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC

Other Mr. Clarence Hinkle
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

February 28, 1969

Mr. Clarence Hinkle

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Mr. Hinkle;

Mr. Max Coll called me this afternoon and requested that
Lase No. 3993 which was scheduled for hearing as a Qe
novo application on the March regular hearing docket be
dismissed and rejguested that you be notified. You may
therefore consider this as official notice that an order
of dismissal will be entered in the abovementioned case.

Very truly yours,

. L. PORTER, Jr,.
Secretary~Director

= T g & ¢

ALP/iv

cce Mr. Max Coll, IX
Post Office Box 1818
Roswell, New Mexico 88201




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

January 10, 1969

Mr. Max W. Coll, II

0il and Gas Properties

P. O, Box 1818

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Mr. Coll:

In reply to your letter of January 8, 1969,
I am enclosing a copy of Commission Order No. R-
3644 which was entered December 3lst after the
hearing of Case 3993 on December 11, 1968.

You will note that the case will be reopened
at an examiner hearing in January, 1970.

Yours very truly,

—= T g =2 € o

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/esr
Enclosure
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MAX W. COLL, 1l

OIL AND GAS PROPERTIES] |
602 SECURITY NATIONALBANK 8LDG.
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January o, 1289

iir. Pete Porter
0il cgonservation Conmission
santa Fe, M.,

Deer pr. Borter,

T will appreciate i
on spacinn in the 2

t
west part of T13 5, R/33 E.

ill let pe know when the hearing is to be
z

ou W
nd Lozy J ares of Lea (ounty, being tha south..

L.

I an not in favor of the preposed 160 acre spacing as it does not ade~
quately orotect the royalty cwners rights and [ want to nake ay views
known to the Lonmission.

I remember that a2 hearing was once set and postooned on this natter and
I will appreciate it if you will let ne know when the matter is to be

heard.

Yours truly,

Wporst

fiax goll

fhl:/s

PHONE
OFF. 623.4112
RES. 622-1567
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LAw OFFICES

CLARENCE E.HINKLE pring MIDLAND,TEXAS OFFICE
W, E.BONDURART, J. HINKLE,BONOURANT & CHRISTY ST ga( MIDLAND TOWER
S.8.CHRISTY IV 600 HINKLE BUILOING ~ (918} MU 3-489:
LEWIS C. COX,JR, —~4 .
PAUL W. EATON, JR. ROSWELL, NEwW MEXICO 88201 OF COUNSEL:MIRAM M. DOV
CONRAD E.COFFIELD - &3
HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR. - O
MICHAEL R.WALLER

February 11 ’ 1969 : &a TeLePHONE(S0S)622-6510
STUART D. SHANOR o PosST OFFICE BOX IO

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary -~ Director

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No. 3993 (de novo)

wad - ~ [4]
Regul wcaring Feb. 19, 1926¢

™

"

Dear Pete:

Our client, Coastal States Cas Producing Compary, is
re-entering the well which it previously drilled in the NW%
Section 29, Township 13 South, Range 33 East. It is their
intention to squeeze off the upper formations which were pre-
viously perforated and tested and to re-perforate in the lower
Pennsylvanian zone for the purpose of trying to make a well.

A portion of the mineral rights covering this acreage
are owned by Max Coll, II, who is a member of the state legis-
lature, and who requested that the above case be re-heard before
the full Commission. This case originally was heard be¥ore an
examiner on December 11, 1968 and an order was issued on December
31, 1968 pursuant to the application of Coastal States providing
for special pool rules. It will take approximately 3 weeks or
longer to re-enter the well and completely test the same. The
writer has contacted Max Coll and he is agreeable to continuance
of the case to the regular hearing in March.

You may consider this as a motion or request on behalf
of Coastal States for The continuance of thé ¢4s¢ to theyegilar
hearing.in March. Max €611 stuggested that 'if you wanted his =~
approval, TG contact him at the House of Representatives and he
would be glad to confirm his consent to the continuance.

Yours very truly, DOCEET /43D

A R

CEH:cs
CC: Coastal States
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Regular Hearing - Februiry 19, 1969 bocket No. 5-69

(Continued Case 4047:)

Laguna Plata, sometimes referred to as Laguna
Grande located in Sections 2, 3, 9, 10, and 11,
Township 20 South, Range 32 East;

Laguna Gatuna, sometimes referred to as Salt
Lake, located in Sections 7, 17, 18, 19, and
20, Township 20 South, Range 33 East;

Laguna Tonto, located in Sections 32 and 33,
Township 19 South, Range 33 East, and Section
4, Township 20 South, Range 33 East.

CASE 4048: Application of C. W. Trainer for an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No.
R-3221. as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969, Said exception
would be for the applicant's leases locatad in Section 24,
Towvnship 19 8outh, Range 33 East and in Sections 19, 20, 29,
30, Township 19 South, Range 34 East, undesignated Queen pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose
of salt water produced by wells completed on said leases in
unlined surface pits on said leases.

\

CASE 3993: (De Novo)

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for the
creation of a new pool and for special pool rules, Lea County,

New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seoks the creation of a
new Pennsylvanian 5il pool to be designatad the North Baum-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool cormprising the following-described

landss

» E ea Count N.Mex.
Bection 191 E/2

Section 203 NW/4 and 8/2

Section 21: 8W/4

and for the promulgation of temporary special rules therefor,
including a provision for l60-acre spacing and proration units 1
and the assignment of 80-acre allowables. |

Applicant further seeks the contraction of the Lazy J-
Pennsylvanian Pool by the deletion f£rom said pool of the E/2
of Beution 20 and the ¥W/2 of Section 21, both in the aforesaid

Township and Range,




BEIFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CF THE STATE OF HNEW MEXICO

Mape -0

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR B dn 25 Py og 1
- O

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 39
Order No. 36

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY
FOR THE CREATION OI' A NEW OIL POOL

AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING BEFORE THE
NEW MEXTCO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

COMES NOW MAX COLL II and respectfully states:

1, That the application in the above-entitled cause
came on for hearing before Examiner Elvis A, Utz on the
11th day of December 1968. Thercafter, on the 31lst day
of December 1968, the Honorable Commission issued its
order No. R-364l, all as more fully appears from the
official file and record of said proceeding.

2. That the applicant herein is adversely affected
by the terms and conditions of said order and desires to
have the matter heard de novo before the Honorable Commission,

3. That the above order affects the VWest one-half,
Section 29, Township 13 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, in
which the applicant has a property interestl

b, That a 1list ofithe names and addresses of all
interested parties known to the applicant is as follows:

Coastal States Gas Producing Company
Midland, Texas

Robert Hannagan
J. P, White Building
Roswell, New Mexico

"o Qt " . ry
Yvvona Stevens DOGKET M~ILED

P.0. Box 789
Roswell, New Mexico Date :2—469/67

Date

O

|




5. That the spacing permitted under the existing
order of the commission, and the production from existing
wells will drain the oil and gas underlying lands in
which the petitioner has an interest.

WHERETOFORE, pursuvant to Section 65-3-11.1 of
the 1953 N.HM.S.A,, Max Coll IXI recaquests that the
application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for
the creation of a new oll pool in Lea County, New lMexlco,
and for special pool rules be heard -e novo before the

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

s

MAX COLL II
P. 0. Box 1818
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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SETAOLLEUM PRODUCTS N
PRODUCING DEPARTMENT- © TEXACO INC.
UNITED STATES . == P. 0. BOX 3109
MIDLAND DIVISION g - MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
DARRELL SMITH December 9, 1908 o
DIVIBION MANAGER . »,,,..4._—--.\‘ ‘q
CASE N§. 3993
NORTH BAUM-UPP: PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, "NEW MEXICO

0il Conservation Commission
P. O, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

Texaco Inc. as an operator in the above subject proposed
oill pool has been duly notified by Coastal States Gas Producing
Company of their application for the creation of a new Pennsylvanian
oil pool to be designated the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool
comprising an area that includes Texaco's New Mexico State DM lease
with one producing well., ‘“The applicant advises that 160 acre spacing
and 80 acre allowables will be included in their application as
recommendations for the proposed new pool.

Texaco Inc. does not object to the proposals outlined by
Coastal States Gas Producing Company provided that Texaco's State of
New Mexico DM Well No. 1 which is currently-assigned to the Lazy J
rénnsylvanian 011 Pooi be asslgned a full 80 @dre allowable. The
well s drilled on an 80 acre tract and an additional 80 acres
“contiguous Go tne tract are unavailable for assignment thereto,

Yours very truly,

Darrell Smith

Ly f

i e O
o217 (//,(( femm e e By t/7(:c¢w;,/ )\/s)\_

C. L. Whigham ~/

‘,/f} oo ;o Division Proration Engineer
S A R A N B SRRy
e , oo A
? CLW/pw - R I EEED I AN S ;I/ /rA
: . i P . PR i RIS PR w~y DL L ,

%

cc: Coastal States Gas‘Producing Company
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AR Y L T
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Hew flexico
®il Gonservation Commission

STATEK QEOLOQISY
A, L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY « DIRECTOR

LANO COMUISSIONER
SUYTON B. HAYS

MEMBIR
P, O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE
December 31, 1968
Mr. Clarence Hinkle Re: Case No. 3993
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Qrder No. R-3644
Attorneys at Law | Applicant; |
Post Office Box 10 .
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 \ Coastal States Gas Producing
~ Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com~
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A e,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

ALP/ir
. Caxrbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC X
Artesgia OCC
Aztec 0OCC

Other Mr. Gordon Ryan and Mr. Guy Buell - Pan American

Petroleum Corporation, Port Worth, Texas




P. O. BOX 2088

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION W A
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 v o
23
39

January 16, 1969

Mr. Max Coll, II

602 Security National Bank Building
Post Office Bex 1818

Roawell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Max:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of yesterday
afternoon when I advised you that you may request a hearing
de novo in Case No. 3993 by January 30, 1969. 1If you apply
for the hearing de novo it will be set for the regular Com-
mission hearing on February 19, 1969,

Very truly yours,

O 6

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ix
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(42
BOX 1818 - PHONE
ROSWELL, N. M. hed OFF. 623-4112
88201 beod RES. 622-1567
«2 X T

MAX W. COLL, Il

OilL. AND GAS PROPERTIESn
602 SECURITY NATIONAL B ANK BLDG.

83 Jdan

@W'S(?CZS
Wﬂm >
:a(gt*tf 3 |~

| *

jir. fete Sorter P

Director, ,

0il (Conservation (Conmission

Aox 2028 ’
L

3anta fe, V., : x

January 14, 1965
hid g

Deat [r., Porter,

Thank you for your letter of January 10, 1969 in reference to order R-
3A44, North Raum Upoer Penn Peol, Lea {ounty.

I did not realize that the order was out or that the natter had been set
for a hearing or I would have appeared and entered an objection to 160
acre spacing with 80 acre allowable for the following reasons:

1. That unless the well now coapleted in the SE/4NW/4 Section 29
13-33 becomes a producer it will be apparent to me that one well
will NOT drain a 160 acre tract, and that a well drilled somewhere
on the N/2NW/4 section 29 would propsrly drain the B0 acre tract
that it would be drilled on.

2, Tat the rights of the mineral owners would be impared in that
they will not enjoy full recovery with 160 acre spacing.

3. That the mineral owners will not have the volums of income on
160 acre spacing and 80 acre allowable as they will have under 80
acre spacing and 80 acre allowables,

I am looking at it from a mineral owners point of view, since ! own a
mineral interest in the W/2 section 29 and am prasently being drained
by a flowing well in the SE/4SW/4 Section 20 ond by a pumping well in
the NE/4NW/4 Section 32.

1 was wondering why the operators are not required to serve notice on the
mineral owners when there is to be a hearing that so vitally effects the
rights of the mineral owners and if this procesdure can be changed by
regulatien of the Commission or if it will be necessary to make a change

in the laws to accomplish this 2

Yours truly,

74

frax Coll




Oll- CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

January 17, 1969

Mr. L. 2. Williams, Area Engineer
Apache Corxporation

1720 wilco Building

Midland, Texas 79701

Dear Mr. Williams:

[J enclosing & copy of Commission Order No. R~3644 which
was issued in Case No. 3993 on December 31, 1968,

r ) In reply to your letter of January 16, 1969, I am
Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, JY.
i Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Enclosure
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APACHE CORPORATION
Oli. AND GAS DIVISION

XxXAa8S 79701 M MU 3-5261
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] 17220 WILCO RHRUILDING N MIDL;!TND,

ALY
’63 Jan

January 16, 1969

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P,0, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Pete Porter

Re: Case No. 3993
Order No. R3664
North Raum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool
Vertical Limits

- Gentlemen:

This letter constitutes Delaware-Apache Corporation’s Con-
currence with Coastal States,the applicant of the referenced
Case No. 3993, and Pan American 0il Corporation, that the
vertical limits of the North Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Field
should be expanded to include the entire Upper Pennsylvanian
Formation, or from 9,554 feet to 9,820 feet in the Coastal
States - Federal "20" Well No. 2, located in Section 20,
T-13-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico,

It is thought that such vertical limit expansion would result

in more efficient and economical production practices which
would obtain the maximum oil production.

Very truly yours,

DELEWARE-APACHE CORPORATION

i I N

A7 flllr y
*' . Z. +

Williams ( Y
Area Engineer L

LZW/bh n s
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ROSWELL GEOLOGICAL SOCHIETY SYMPOSIUM 229

field Name:Lazy #J" (Pennsylvanian) =, <208 557 2
location: T, 13 5., R. 33 E.
County & State:I.ea County, New Mexico

Data prepored by: Henry H. Krusckopf, Jr.
Affiliation:  Pubco Petroleum Co1poration
Date: 1-1-56

DISCOVERY WELL: Gulf #1 State AN, Sec. 27-135-33E COMPLETION DATE: 10-1-52

PAY ZONE: Permo-Pennsylvarian at approximately 9,600 feet {minus 5,350 fect). White to light gray
medium crystalline limestone with vuggy porosity and occasional green and gray shale partings.
Net pay thickness averages about 20 feet in zones of 1 to 10 feet scattered through an interval of
175 feet. (Map contoured on top of "'solid lime' of Permo-Penasylvanian}.

TYPICAL CORE ANALYSIS OF A PAY INTERVAL IN THIS FIELD:

Perm, in milli

by
lluu-\.,a

7 - -
7o COiosiiy

.. - A~ a e LI aad L4
tIquiao outuruhon | yo ©OfF pore spcce)

Horizontal

Yertical

Waler

Oit

8.1 6.2 35.0 10.0

OTHER SHOWS ENCOUNTERED IN THIS FIELD:  Lawton #2 State in Sec. 10 was completed as a gas
distillate well in 1952 from the lower Penn. at 11,340 feet, later was abandoned after producing
2,754 bbla, distillate and 38,351 MCF gas, reservolr depleted, Lawton #2 State, Ohio #1 Trigg
Sec, 20 and Gulf #1 State AN Sec. 27 have tested water in the Devonian,

TRAP TYPE:  Sharp nose with permeability barrier on the north.
NATURE OF Oll: Green, paraffin base, sweet oil, gravity 43° A, P.I,

: NATURE OF GAS: Solution gas sold to Warren Pet. gasoline plant, GOR 1200- 1 |
NATURE OF PRODUCING ZONE WATER: Resistivity: 0,067 ohm-meters @ 27 G, ‘

Total Solids NotK Ca Mg Fe SO« | . O CO2 | HCO3 OH H?S ‘

ppm 105,853 33,728|5,520 [1,118 tr, 765 4,354 256 ‘

INITIAL FIELD PRESSURE: 3,546 psi. after 190 hrs. at a depth of 5,370 feet below sea level. Reservmr temp,
TYPE OF DRIVE: Gas expansion drive 146°F. J
NORMAL COMPLETION PRACTICES: Drill thvough the pay, run DST‘s, set pipe and selectively perforate, :
Some wells completed in the upper 50 feet of the sclid lime were later drilled deever 50 to 100 ;
feet into the lower womne. Ali wells completed flowing but now are all on pump. Usually 50 feet

of section is perforated and treated with 1,000 gallons acid.
PRODUCTION DATA:
No. of wells @ yr. end Production No. of wells @ yr. end | Produclion
I Shut in Oil in barrels v le | Shut in QOil in barrels
I I ) or Gas in MMCF gl1ale or Gos in MMCF
> - Abnd. Annual Cumulative > F e Abnd. Anuual Cumulolive
ofl oil
1941l gas 1949 gas
oil " oil
19421 gas 1950 ¢os
oi oil ]
: 1943l gas 1951 ges
: oil ol | 2 0 18,725 18,725
1944[gas 1952 gos . 25.536 25,536
L, oil 1 o] 14 0 347,604 | 366,329 |
1945/gos | 1953 ¢as 484,474 510,G10
L oil ol | 32 0 674,120 [1.040.449
9461 gos 1954 gas 1,074,527 |1,584,.537
oil . oil | 32 4 708,538 1,748,986 _ ﬁ
1947]gas 19551 g0s 1,090.515 |2,675.052
3  oil _ oil | 3 5 175,456 [1,924 mzz,1
1948 gas B P956¢ gus . 249.655_12,924.707
* 1956 Figuvre is production to 5-1.56,
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0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

There is on the docket for the examiner's hearing on
December 11 Case No. 3993, being the application of Coastal
State Gas Producing Company for the creation of a new pool
and for temporary special pool rules for the North Baum
Pennsylvanian Pool. This case was put on the docket at our
request on behalf of Coastal States and there is enclosed
herewith in triplicate formal application to be filed in
connection therewith.

Yours very truly,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

By(:§24>££4¢43L/é£»7@4;ﬂ;£é2/
ay

CEH:cs

Enc.

ce: Jack McGraw
cc: Bill Elliott




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR CREATION OF

A NEW PENNSYLVANIAN OIL POOL TO BE
DESIGNATED AS THE NORTH BAUM UPPER
PENNSYLVANIAN POOL COMPRISING THE

E5 SECTION 19, NWk AND S% SECTION
20, SW% SECTION 21, TOWNSHIP 13
SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO AND FOR THE PROMULGATION
OF TEMPORARY SPECIAL FIELD RULES FOR
SAID POOL, INCLUDING A PROVISION FOR
160 ACRE SPACING AND PRORATION UNITS
AND THE ASSICNMENT OF 80 ACRE ALLOWABLES.

No. 3993

I N S e N S N N NN N N SN N

0il Conservation Commission
~ Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes Coastal States Gas Producting Company, acting by and
through the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for
creation of a new Pennsylvanian oil pool to be designated as the
North Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool comprising the E% Section 19,
NW%, S% Section 20, SW% Section 21, Township 13 South, Range 33
East, Lea County, New Mexico and for the promulgation of temporary
special field rules for said pool, including provision for 160 acre
spacing and proration units and the assignment of 80 acre allowables,
and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. That applicant is the owner of certain oil and gas lease-
hold interests embracing lands in Section 20, Township 13 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico and that applicant and others
have heretofore completed wells capable of producing oil and gas in
paying quantities from the Baum-Pennsylvanian formation. Applicant
also has wells producing from the same zone in the Baum Upper Penn-
sylvanian field located in Sections 31 and 32, Township 13 South,
Range 33 East and Sections 5, 6, 7 and 8, Tc - .Ip 14 South, Range




33 East. 1t was originally thought that these two areas would be
connected but the drilling of additional wells by applicant and
others between these two areas has indicated that they are separate
pools or fields.

2. The area sought to be designated as the North Baum Upper
Pennsylvanian Pool overlaps the designated area included in the Lazy
J Penn Pool to the extent of the SE% Section 20 and SW% Section 21,
Township 13 South, Range 33 East. The completion of wells on said
lands has indicated that this acreage is not within the Lazy J Penn
Pool and should be re-designated as constituting a part of the North
Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool. That there is attached hereto, made
a part hereof and for purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A",
a plat showing the proposed North Baum Uppér Pennsylvanian Pool,
the Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool and the Lazy J. Penn Pool; also
the wells which have been drilled which are producing from the Baum
Pennsylvanian formation and the ownership of the leasehold interests
in said areas.

3. All of the wells which have heretofore been completed in
the proposed North Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, with the exception
of two wells, have been drilled upon a 160 acre spacing pattern and
it is believed that one well will effectively and efficiently drain
more than 160 acres and that due to the experience which has been
had in connection with the Baum Upper Pennsylvanian pool, it is
doubtful whether it would be economical to further develop the pro-
posed new area by the drilling of wells on well spacing units of
less than 160 acres. That 160 acre spacing will prevent the drilling
of unnecessary wells.

4, That it is in the interest of conservation and the pre-
vention of waste to designate the area described above as the North
Baum Upper Pennsylvanian Pool and to promulgate temporary special
field rules in connection therewith providing for 160 acre spacing
and proration units and the assignment of 80 acre allowables, said
rules to provide for exceptions in the cases of the two wells which
have already been completed on 80 acre spacing units.

That this matter be set down for the examiner's hearing to
be held on December 11, 1968,

STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

Menber of the Firm o
HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY
Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Attorneys for Applicant
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PAUL W. EATON, JR. RosweLL, NEW MEXICO 8820!
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0il Conservation Commission y .
Box 2088 W‘%/Mij A W.’qu.}

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 /ﬁ

Gentlemen: - W

There is enclosed herewith i;n triplicate application
of Coastal States Gas Producing Company to amend the temporary Ma.e.
special pool rules adopted for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian 7
Pool so as %o provide for 160 acre allowables rather than 80 3 L
acre allowables as provided in the temporary order.

It is our understanding that pursuant to Order R-3644

in Case No. 3993 this matter will be reopened at the first exa-
miner's hearing in January and we desire to have the enclosed
application set down for hearing at the same time as a companion

case.

Yours very truly,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

/ S
By ( &/—&/nzh-w@/ (»( %L/AJ/MQ/

2

CEH:cs
Enc.
cc: Jack McGraw
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY TO AMEND THE
TEMPORARY SPECIAL POOL RUT.ES ADOPTED
FOR THE NORTH BAUM-UPPER PENNSYLVANTAN
POOL SO AS TO PROVIDE FOR 160 ACRE:
SPACING UNITS AND 160 ACRE ALLOWABLES
INSTEAD OF 80 ACRE ALLOWABLES AND TO
MAKE SUCH RULES PERMANENT

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, acting by
and through the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application
to amend the temporary special pool rules adopied for the North Baum-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool so as to provide for 160 acre spacing units
and 160 acre allowables instead of 80 acre allowables and to make
such rules permanent, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. That on December 11, 1968 at an examiner's hearing
held by the Commission pursuant to the application of applicant,
temporary special pool rules were adopted for the North Baum-Upper
Pennsylvanian Pool as provided by Order No. R-3644 issued by the
Commission on December 31, 1968 providing for 160 acre spacing units
and the assignment of a 160 acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes. Said order also provided that the case would
be reopened at an examiner's hearing in January 1970, at which time
the operators in the subject pool would be required to appear and
show cause why the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool should not
be developed on less than 160 acre spacing units and to show cause
why the proportional factor of 4.77 assigned to such pool should orx
should not be retained.

2. Since the original hearing, additional wells have been
drilled in the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool and most of the




wells are capable of producing, without being detrimental to the
producing formation, an allowable equal to an allowable which would
normally be assigned to 160 acre spacing units. Applicant desires
that the special pool rules heretofore adopted be amended to increase
the allowable from that normally assigned to 80 acre spacing units

to that normally assigned for 160 acre spacing units.

3. Applicant believes that due to the production history
and additional information which has been obtained since the original
hearing adopting the temporary special pool rules, one well will
effectively and efficiently drain more than 160 acres and that in
order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary
wells and to avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling
of an excessive number of wells and to prevent reduced recovery which
might result from the drilling of too few wells and to otherwise pre-
vent waste and protect correlative rights, said temporary special
pool rules should be amended as above set forth and made permanent.

4, Applicant requests that this matter be set down for
hearing at the same time as Case No. 3993 pursuant to Order R-3644
is set down for hearing by the Commission.

Respectfully submitted,

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

S ! .
By C/ \/_//{,‘?_ e AL d /(3( XZ./,/%{/

Member of the Firm of Ag{
HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY
Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico
Attorneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR RECORDS CENTER AND LAW_LIBRARY _

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: T

e s T

CASE No. 3993

Order No. R- ;34{ Sf;kz
NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE CREATION
OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL
POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

e

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on December 11 = jgg 8,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner __ Elvis A, Utz .

NOW, on this day of _ December , 1968 , the Commission, a
Juorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises, :

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing
Company, seeks the creation of a new oil pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, for the production of oil from the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation, to be designated the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pocol, comprising the following-described lands:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: E/2

Section 20: NW/4 and S/2
Section 21: SwW/4

(3) That the applicant further seeks the promulgation of
temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool,
including a provision of 160-acre spacing and proration units

and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.




A

! CASE No. 3993

?i {(4) That the applicant further seeks the contraction of the
ﬁLazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the deletion
| from said pool of the following-described lands:
TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
: Section 20: -BYf— &Eﬁ“‘ €/

! Section 21: W/2 and—SEs/4~

(5) That the reservoir information presently available estabt

JA;‘&‘/ }l(t’ 7"1';’,.;: n//t’t.,‘/ /f‘}W; /'{;", ,)‘Z "/‘llé’—/

J‘uiiehes that théqlazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool, as presently designated)

encompasses more than one separate commoin sourde of supply and the
horizontal limits of said pool should, in order to prevent waste
and protect correlative rights, be contracted by deleting frem

said=pook the following-described lands:

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 20: —E#2—~ SEM
Seciion—2tr—itr 2—8Er 4

(6) That the reservoir information presently available eetebs

o ser
+iehes that the proposed new pool encompasses a separate common

source of supply and in order to prevent waste and protect correl-
ative rights, the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool should be
created, with vertical limits comprising the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation, and horizontal limits comprising the following-described

lands:

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICG
TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

Section 19: E/2 ‘
Section 20: MNW4—and-S/2- Wz ol Sﬁ/'f
Soobion—di—Si 4

(7) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from thé drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
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fgproviding for 1l60-acre spacing units and the asgignment of a

f
i

160-acre proportional factor of i, ZZ for allowable purposes

{
i:

Iishould be promulgated for the North Baum-~Upper Pennsylvanian

i
t
“ Pool.
i
4
i

(8) That the temporary special rules and regulations

should provide for limited well locations in order to assure

orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

| (9) That the temporary special rules and regulations
i
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow

the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by one well.

(10) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
/772
in , , 2697 at which time the operators in the subject
pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the North
Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on less
¢ than l160-acre spacing units and to show cause why the proportional

factor of L 27 assigned to the subject pool should or should

not be retained.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That, effective ‘M_[Q_Lféj_, the horizontal limits

of the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are

hereby contracted by the deletion therefrom of the following-

described area:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 20: W -EYP—- SE/C’L
Sectton—ad-r—W 2554

(2) That, effective _é;a&g‘h7_4l/ﬂ§2J a new pool in Lea

County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Upper Pennsyl-

vanian production, is hereby created and designated the North Baum-

Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, with vertical limits comprising the




e
" CASE No. 3993 ? 20'10¢¢4 e , 2, 4, ::é

46«£~;jocf¢“~4‘,, é; !
3 Lt iaddas QN~2Q khvhuuﬂy

?QUpper Pennsylvanian formationgland horizontal limits comprising

the following-described area:

i TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

i Section 19: E/2

J Section 20: MNWAd—eand-S/2° (W [z 9—4/‘—19/56/}‘
it Seebion—2tr——_tWid

i

{
I (3) That, effective ;éL*"““‘T*glfﬁkar temporary Special

! Rules and Regulations for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECLAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
NORTH BAUM-UPPER PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the North
Baum-TJpper Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to ox within
the limits of another designated Upper Pennsylvanian oil vool,
shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance

with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, -substantially in the form of a
square, which is a guarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non- -standard unit
consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthordox size or shape
of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting




=5
%CASE No. 3993

the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days

after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a governmental quarter-guarter section or lot,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topagraphical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operatoxrs offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified wmail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned a l60-acre proportional factor of __ 42722 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on a l60-acre proration unit, the operator may procduce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any

proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or
completed in the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool or in the
Upper Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox loca-
tion shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Comniission in

writing of the name and location of the well on or before

(Y That each weli-presenfl drillin i
thgfgéém-Upper Pennsylvanian Pooly;r in thg'ggpoi gg:s:;:::ﬁ;:n
form:f\tlon within one mile thereof shall, after&lo 196
recelve an allowable in the same proportion to a standard géo-
acre allowable for the pool as the 'acreage presently dedicated
to the well bears to 160 acres, until Form C-102 dedicatin
162'?cres to the well has been filed with the Commission, gr
;Ze; é;p:gs;zfandard unit containing less than 160 acres has
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{3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

- {. z;d : : . ,
din , at which time the operators in the subjec

t

—

§§pool may appear and. show cause why the North Baum-Upper Pennsyl-
gvanian Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing
units and to show cause why the proportional factor of Q, 22
%assigned to the subject pool should or should not be retained.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

3 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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PROPOSED NORTH BAUM UPPER PENN FIELD
ECONOMICS

i

~ l

Gross price per barrel . . . . v . ¢ + ¢ v ¢ v v v v s s s v e . .. $3.13 per barrel |
. - I

' |

Gross casinghead gas price per barrel of crude . . o » . + v o 4 . . ‘ .15 per barrel

Mineral interest income at .8125 . . . & v ¢ v 4 4 ¢ 4« 4 e 0w e 2.66 per barrel
-~

Operating cost, SWD cost and £aXeS . . v ¢ v v 4 v ¢ ¢ o o « 2 o o .~ .50)per barrel

Net working interest inCOME v v 4 « v o & + « 4 o s o o o & o« s o o 2,16 per barrel

Estimated recovery . . . . . .. 40 Acres 80 Acres 160 Acres

3.7,800 Bbls, 75,500 Bbls, 151,000 Bbls,
Total net income . . . . . . . § 81,500 $ 163,000 $ 326,000
Development cost per well , ., . $190,000 $ 190,000 $ 190,000
' Ratio of income to investment . 0.44 0.86 1,72
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GMH/esr
BEF DRE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTERR OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THi: OIL CONSERVATION RECORDS CENTER
COMMISSION Oi' NEW MEXICO FOR i}

THE PURPOS ’

O)F CONSIDERING: ﬁu/dp//
e
\ - AA CASE No. 3993

/3
Order No. R—36444@_

\'_\J‘ .

/ . |

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS e
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE CREATION :

OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL
POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ]

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 7 , 196 70
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter

NOW, on this day of January , 196’0, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3644, dated December 31, 1968,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of one year, effective January 10, 1969.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3644,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian

Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing units

and to show cause why the proportional factor of 4.77 assigned

to the subject pool should or should not be retained.
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| CASE No. 3993 ¢
| order No. R-3644-€

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

;éNorth Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and econom-

?;ically drain and develop 160 acres.

& (5) That the evidence establishes that wells in the North

3?Baum—Upper Pennsylvanian Pool can produce a 160-acre allowable

i
i

%based upon a proportional factor of 6.77 without causing waste.

i
t

| (6) That in order to protect correlative rights of those
persons having an interest in the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool, Rule 6 of the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
jsubject pool should be amended to provide for the assignment of
;a 160~acre proportional factor of 6.77 for alloswable purposes in
the subject pool.

{7) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-3644 have afforded and as amended by this order will
afford to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity
to produce his just and equitable share of the o0il in the pool.
(8) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
corrzlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-3644 as amended by this order should be continued

in full force and effect until further order of the Commission,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rule 6 of the Special Rules and Regulations For The

North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promul

gated by Order No. R-3644 is hereby amended to read in its entirety

as follows:




CASE No. 3993 ¢
iOrder No. R-3644-C

"RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

ishall be assigned a 1l60-acre proportional factor of 6,77 for

b
{

ﬁallommble purposes, and in the event there is more than one well

gon a lé60-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-

5t
i

ﬁable assigned to the unit from the wells on the urit in any

i
[ proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bhear the samc ratio to a standard allowable as the

il - =il Ll Ao

acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres."

{(2) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, promulgated by Order No.
R-3644 as amended by Order (1) above, are hereby continued in
full force and effect until) further order of the Commission.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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RECORDS CENTER & LAW LIBRARY

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION i
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIGN
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPGSE OF CONSIDERING:

\ j o
Lo CASE No. 3993
\

-

Order No. R-3644-L

‘
3
s

APPLICATION OF MAX COLL II FOR A .
HEARING DE NOVO IN CASE NO. 3993, Sl
ORDER NO. R-3644, THE APPLICATION ‘-Vi7 s
OF COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING /”\ kA S
COMPANY FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW / ,// =
POCL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, ,’ﬁ’, ﬁﬁ'
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. A A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 8:30 a.m. on

February 19, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as thew)i"'I

"Commission," and was continued, at the request of &the,appriteant,

to the Regular Hearing of the Commission on March 19, 1969.

NOW, on this day of March, 1969, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the record, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

§

subject matter thereof. i / .
i r . ' : \

i, i I
\ i E

(2) That the applicant, Max Coll II, has requested .pEitor

to—thre—iroarine, that the application for a hearing de novo in

Case No. 3993 be diswmissed.

(3) That the applicant's request to dismiss the application

for hearing de novo should be granted.

i it St B e e e s el o b o e SR B s o gt iy
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Order No. R-3644-A

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

of Max Coll II
(1) That the application/for a hearing de novo in Case

No. 3993 is hereby dismisgsed.

(2) That Order No. R-3644, issued by the Commission on
December 31, 1968, is hereby fully approved, ratified, and

confirmed.
(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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